
Europe  bans  pesticide-coated
U.S. apples
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U.S.-grown apples are widely coated with a pesticide that has
been newly banned in the European Union amid health concerns,
and the United States is at least a year behind in a required
scientific assessment of the pesticide, an environmental group
said last month.

The  Environmental  Working  Group,  a  nonprofit  health  and
environmental  advocacy  group,  sent  a  letter  to  the
Environmental Protection Agency asking for the agency to halt
the  use  of  diphenylamine,  also  called  DPA,  until  a  new
analysis shows DPA levels on food are safe, the group said.

DPA, which is sprayed on apples after they are harvested to
help prevent browning, was first registered as a pesticide in
the United States in 1947, according to the EPA.

But recent concerns about the pesticide’s potential links to
cancer led the European Union to ban fruits containing more
than 0.1 part per million of DPA. That regulation took effect
in March.
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